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Mr. Christian Jacques Brumter received his Master's degree in 
Sociology in 1973 and his Ph.D. in Law in 1979. He supplemented 
his academic work with a research fellowship with the North 
Atlantic Treaty Organization and a Fulbright fellowship with the 
Graduate School of Public Affairs at the State University of New 
York at Albany. 

His professional experiences include being Director of the 
General Direction of Hospitals in Paris and teaching positions at 
the University of Paris, University of Strasbourg and the 
National Institute for Advanced Studies in Defense. 

His work with the European Communities began in 1981 in the 
General Secretariat of the Council of Ministers. In 1985 he began 
working for a member of the Commission of the European 
Communities, Mr. Mosar, and in 1989 he joined the cabinet of Mr. 
Cordoso E Cunha, Member of the Commission responsible for Energy, 
Small Business, Distributive Trades and Tourism. His publications 
include two books entitled, "Health Policy and Administration," 
and "The North Atlantic Assembly." 

While at the Brookings Institution, Mr. Brumter will be 
researching the electrical production and distribution industry. 
In order to rectify the fragmented nature of electrical sectors 
in Europe, a unique legal framework has been set up. Mr. Brumter 
is interested in researching the American legal framework and 
economic consequences related to the electronic industry as a 
source of inspiration for the EC Commission's new policy. He will 
be specifically highlighting transportation of electricity which 
has been emphasized for many years as a draw for encouraging 
investment in production and authorizing international trade in 
electricity relaunched by the agreements reached with Canada and 
the ongoing negotiations with Mexico. 
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